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Marietta Bloxom's 7-year-old daughter was afraid of the house - especially 
the windows. 
 
 
 "She didn't even want to come in, and she wanted to leave as soon as she 
got here," Bloxom said. "And I saw how she was staying in the middle of the 
rooms. She was scared to walk by the windows."It was then that Bloxom 
decided that she had had enough of 61st Street, that even if it "could be 
called a defeat," she could not live "in a neighborhood where my child is 
scared to come in the house." 
 
 
But Bloxom and Charles Williams, who bought the house together, are afraid, 
too. As they sat in the darkened house yesterday afternoon, they talked 
about why they were looking for another house in another neighborhood. 
 
 
"In the long run, we have to look at our safety here. Even with the cops, 
civil affairs, there aren't any guarantees. I don't want to have to look 
over my shoulder every day," Williams said. 
 
 
They are a young couple - he's 23 - and they seemed more surprised than 
embittered about the events of the last week. "It's just crazy," Williams 
said several times. 
 
 
The house - curtains drawn and dark - looked as if no one was there. But 
when a reporter knocked on the door, Williams opened it tentatively. 
 
 
Williams said he and Bloxom had just come in to check on things. They spend 
their nights at a relatives' home "so we can sleep," Bloxom said. She was 
sitting on a tan couch, he on a matching chair in a paneled  living room 
with a dropped ceiling. 
 
 
The physical evidence of the hostility directed their way last week was 



broken windows - the bigger breaks boarded up with pieces of paneling, the 
small BB-gun holes stuffed with pieces of rolled newspaper. 
 
 
In most ways, theirs is an ordinary story:  He is a shift foreman at a 
Wendy's restaurant; she an assistant supervisor at Strawbridge & Clothier. 
 
 
"We figured, like anybody else, we'd like to own a house so we went out and 
found one," Williams said. He did not anticipate any racial trouble or even 
think about race, he said. 
 
 
"We thought it was a mixed area. But we didn't look at whether it was a 
black block or a white block. We liked the house," he said. 
 
 
They certainly weren't trying to make any kind of political statement by 
moving in, he said. If they had known of the hostility toward blacks by the 
neighbors, he said, they probably would not have bought the house. 
 
 
Bloxom said she wished the real estate agent or someone else had warned 
them, "just so we'd know and be able to choose." 
 
 
Trouble began when they were moving in during the weekend of Nov. 16, and 
some windows were broken as they came and went. 
 
 
"When we first saw the windows we got worried, but nobody said anything, so 
we thought it would be all right," Williams said. 
 
 
Then, on Wednesday, "There I was eating dinner and all of a sudden there's 
this crowd outside yelling they don't want me," Williams said. Bloxom was at 
work and her daughter, Lekeisha, was staying with relatives. 
 
 
They found it hard to say what they had learned from the experience - except 
that, as they house hunt again, "to look at the neighbors before we look at 
the house," Williams said. 
 
 
"This makes you think, after you've been with different races and dealt in 
certain ways, it makes you wonder if you can trust them. But I know all 



people aren't the same." 
 
 
He said a few neighbors had come to show their concern. "One guy came and 
gave us a picture. I guess he's an artist. We got a letter from some people 
on 62d Street saying they were embarrassed and had no pride  in telling 
people they were from Southwest Philadelphia." 
 
 
The letter writer left a phone number "if we wanted to talk, and so that 
kind of helped a little," Williams said. 
 
 
Although black leaders have been encouraging them to stay, Williams said he 
was not going to sacrifice his family's safety. 
 
 
Williams said he did not want it to appear as if the demonstrators had 
forced them out, "but I see no other alternative." 
 
 
He said he appreciated the support he had received from black groups. 
 
 
"But they don't have to live here. They're encouraging us, but they're 
sleeping while we're watching our backs." 
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